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Joe Braddock
Jake Seifert
Leslie Prenger
Linda began the meeting began with prayer.
Correspondence

Sr. Kathleen Wegman and Jim Wisch are both absent due to a death in the family and attending the funeral. 

Approval of Minutes

Linda brought the minutes to the board. Bernie Fechtel made a motion that the minutes be approved; Mike Maag seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

The Statement of Financial Position was brought before the board. Lisa made mention that our short term investments are up 77% and those monies are invested at 1.5%. CCCNMO is currently reviewing and trying to set financial policies. Joe reminded the board that the other advantage in being in the deposit and loan is that all the investments are in line with Catholic Social Teaching. Lisa said our contributions receivables are up due to a special donor. The $120,000 special donor, that we have a commitment for, is already booked as an asset and listed as income. On the Statement of Activities Lisa mentioned that our contributions in general are down about $25,000 because of a vacancy at CCCNMO (as the diocese funds Catholic Charities for certain positions). Joe mentioned that instead of tying funding to positions that could fluctuate, the dioceses contribution will be based on a percentage of their appeal beginning July 1. Lisa mentioned increases on the revenue side in grants and fees and increases on the expense side for assistance to individuals and provided service. These are all related to RIS as we know the more refugees they take in we are funded based on that but also the expenses go up. The salary and wages have not changed that much as we had increases in salary but the benefits and taxes have increased due to vacation payouts and elective deferrals. A new item on the financials is Accounting and Auditing fees as we are now paying the diocese for their financial services. Equipment, Repairs and Maintenance is also up as we now have Huber to take care of our IT infrastructure. Motion was made to approve the financials by Sr. Donna and seconded by Bernie. Motion carried.
A draft budget for 2017 – 2018 was presented to the board. Dan began by mentioning that we are staying pretty consistent with our format. Under revenue we have broken out by contribution type (Lenten appeal, Don’t Save the Date, etc.). Under contributions from the diocese – this does show a flat percentage from the diocese of $200,000 and under RIS there is a $25,000 contribution from the diocese. Joe mentions that the diocese will fund $200,000 in addition to funds for Fr. Dowling for his prison ministry. There are some modest increases – with RIS, as far as revenue goes, the numbers are similar to years past. The USCCB thinks the numbers of refugees will still be about 100 – 150 as we do a lot of family reunification. We shouldn’t see quite the drop off. Dan introduces a program to provide emergency assistance. Traditionally a call would come in and it would be handled with a third party and we would reimburse that party. For Catholic Charities to be more engaged, Dan would like to approve in the budget a mobile resource van. This would include a special donor for this project to get off the ground. Also, Dan mentioned that the targeted impact grants cycle has opened and we are planning to 
apply for some funds. Dan mentions that personnel expenses are going to be up as we could have to add additional staff to help with the emergency assistance program – this also includes COLA. As far as program expenses go, relative to previous years we have tried to make the budget more detailed to get a better understanding to what are program expenses actually are. There are a few additions to this budget over previous years. We have revamped our website, so there is now a web hosting fee that is now built in. We are looking at doing some backup systems for our data which we do not currently have. There is a licensing fee now for Raiser’s Edge. Our total expenses are down but they are up over what was budgeted for the previous year. We are also accounting for our $5,000/month we are putting in reserve. Lisa asked for an explanation as to what Penelope is - Penelope is a case management system that we would like to put in place at RIS. This will replace what is currently being used. This program also helps with grant reporting. Dan also explains that this program is very adaptable and can be used by many service providers. Right now we are waiting on cost numbers. 
Linda mentions this is a draft budget that will go out for final approval at our next meeting.

Fundraising Committee Report/Fundraising Update
John Landwehr handed over the fundraising committee report to Jake as he was absent at the last fundraising meeting. Jake decided to combine the committee report with his report. Jake noted that the Lenten Appeal letters went out today. Jake has scheduled some major donor lunches to ask for support. One of those will be an “ask” for a donation for the resource van. The once social services newsletter will continue but it will now be the Catholic Charities newsletter highlighting all of our services and will be sent out at different times of the year as before. Every two years we have to go through a process to be approved to attend the Missouri State Employee Charitable Campaign and we were approved again this year. Jake mentions that the numbers were down in 2016 as we didn’t attend as many events as before due to lack of invitation and due to the transitions in the office itself. John inquires as to why the Lenten Appeal was down in 2016 by $18,000. Jake responds yes, as one donor gave $10,000 less than they had given in the past and there was another donor who usually gives $15,000 as a stock gift however, due to some confusion, their gift was credited to CSA at the diocese instead of us. John thinks that going forward we might want to have a separate brokerage account at Central Bank. 
John mentions again that it’s a wonderful idea to continue our emergency assistance and Linda mentions that it’s a wonderful marketing tool. Bishop notes that Catholic Rural Life is a big problem and there is that silent rural poverty. Bishop has asked Fr. Chris Aubuchon to oversee CRL. Dan offers any assistance we can provide to Fr. Chris will be given. 
Executive Director Report

Dan began with a RIS update. We are again at a 120 day ban on any new refugee admissions to the US and really the information we are being given is we are not expecting any new arrivals. Bishop mentions that Hawaii has again refiled their suit. All refugees are banned, not just Muslims. Dan mentions that the most impacted population is our Somali refugees. Right now we are moving forward as if we aren’t going to receive any new arrivals for the next 4 months. Our staff is currently still busy resettling folks. The total number of refugees that are going to be admitted to the US has been cut from 110,000 to 50,000 for the next fiscal year. USCCB thinks our numbers should be 150 - 160 for the next fiscal year and to put that into perspective, our numbers this past year was at 227. We will see a drop but it may not be as significant as some other agencies might be seeing. If we should have to lose some positions because of the drop in numbers, we have received guidance from other Catholic Charities on how to handle and replace these valuable employees. In regards to immigration, there is still a lot of fear and concern within our Hispanic/Latino community. There are approximately 25,000 – 30,000 in our diocese. Dan has been meeting with Enrique Castro who is the Director of Hispanic Ministry in the diocese and putting some plans in place to do some additional trainings in the diocese such as “Know Your Rights” and “How to Respond”. We are also working with Lorna Tran to assist folks with their legal documents.
Dan introduces our new website. It’s updated and has a good look. It’s a fundraising tool and a way to be more clear about who we are what we do. A few highlights – it’s nice and clean with lots of information on the services we provide. There’s a place on there for the targeted impact grants. We also have a YouTube page, Facebook pages, Twitter and Google+. There was discussion about our planned giving page via our web page. John also mentions that Bishop and Dan should do a simple YouTube video.
Jake introduces a Good Neighbor Guild. It’s a program for those who donate $500 or more to Catholic Charities annually. There will be a small reception every year also as a thank you. It’s still in the planning and processing stage. 

Dan describes the emergency assistance program as inspired by the Catholic Charities of Northeast Kansas who serves their diocese which is geographically similar to ours. One of the program offerings they have is the mobile resource bus which is a converted shuttle bus which visits different parishes throughout with food, clothes and there’s a case manager on board with a computer, scanner, etc. They set up for a day, people can come visit and do their paperwork for rent, assistance, etc. Then this case manager would return to the office and finalize the paperwork to provide that needed assistance. Through the program in Kansas, they have been able to connect with all the parishes in their diocese. This could be a chance for us to provide service which is consistent with who we are and what we do and to get ourselves out there and get our name out there. One thing about this program which separates it from a lot of other agencies is we would be taking the help to the people instead of them having to use their resources to come to us. The plan would be to start with one van here that could cover half of our diocese, which would cover a two hour drive radius. Adding a second van would be the end goal and to be able to cover the entire diocese. The investment we could add to each household would be a minimal amount but with additional funding from other agencies it would help those in need. It was discussed that this program would require additional employees. There was also discussion as to why we would visit Boone and/or Cole counties – mostly to get our name out in these counties. Ultimately there is additional funding we can draw on such as grant programs. Bishop mentions we could network with Vincent de paul Societies, Deacons, etc. in these rural parishes. Linda mentioned that our van could dovetail a trip with the United Way Food truck. Also mentioned was some sort of marketing tool (wrap) on the van. Sr. Donna mentions that the application for assistance could be overwhelming for people. John likes the idea of the resource van as it has mobility and visibility and to be able to get our name in the bulletins again for the van coming to their parish. It’s imperative to establish a parish volunteer or staff member to assist the resource van case worker and utilize the parish nursing staff. A motion was made by John for staff to further investigate and approval to begin the process of establishing a mobile resource van. Motion was seconded by Lisa. Motion carried.
Bishop mentioned that this is the way to reach 38 counties and is excited about this project!

Linda adjourned the meeting.
Next Meeting

June 7, 2017 at noon at the Catholic Center
Respectfully Submitted: ______________________________________

Secretary:   _____________________________________________________
Date: _____________________
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